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Minutes of the Parish Assembly 

Wednesday 27 September 2023 at 7.00 p.m. 

Assembly Room, Town Hall 

47/23 Welcome and Apologies –  

 Apologies: Deputies Mary Le Hegarat, Inna Gardiner, Catherine Curtis, Rob Ward, Beatriz Poree, Centenier 
Jane Pearce, Heather-Ann Hubbell, Mario Pirozzolo, Steve Beddoe and Malcolm L’Amy.  

Deputies in Attendance:   

Stephen Ahier  

Procureurs in attendance:  

Peter Pearce and John Baker 

48/23 Item 1: To approve the Minutes of the Parish Assembly held on 30 August 2023 

 Proposer: Deputy Stephen Ahier  Seconder: Procureur Peter Pearce 
The minutes were adopted. 
 
The Constable advised that moving forward Abstentions will be noted in the Parish Assembly minutes. 

49/23 Item 2: To elect a Constable’s Officer for the Vingtaine du Rouge Bouillon 
 Thomas Daniel NERAC 

Proposed: Jackie Hilton-Egre 

Seconded: Paul Daniel 

There being no further nominations Thomas Daniel NERAC was re-elected as Constable’s Officer for the 
Vingtaine du Rouge Bouillon. The Constable thanked Mr Nerac for allowing his name to go forward and for the 
work he had already conducted for Honorary Police 
 
The Constable formally warned him to appear before the Royal Court at 10am on Friday 29 September to take 
his Oath of Office. 

50/23 Item 3: To elect a Constable’s Officer for the Vingtaine de Haut du Mont au Prêtre 
 Sonia Renata Camara VELOSA 

Proposed: Anita de Andrade 

Seconded: Isaura De Castro 

There being no further nominations Sonia Renata Camara VELOSA was elected as Constable’s Officer for the 

Vingtaine de Haut du Mont au Prêtre. The Constable thanked Sonia Velosa for allowing her name to go 

forward for the Honorary Police as a Constable’s Officer.  

The Constable formally warned her to appear before the Royal Court at 10am on Friday 29 September to take 

her Oath of Office. 

51/23 Item 4: To elect a Constable’s Officer for the Vingtaine du Mont Cochon 
 Claudio Antonio Teixeira BAPTISTA 

Proposed: Danny Scaife 

Seconded: Isaura De Castro 

There being no further nominations Claudio Antonio Teixeira BAPTISTA was elected as Constable’s Officer for 

the Vingtaine du Mont Cochon. The Constable thanked Claudio Baptista for allowing his name to go forward for 

the Honorary Police as a Constable’s Officer.  

The Constable formally warned him to appear before the Royal Court at 10am on Friday 29 September to take 

his Oath of Office. 



 
 

 
 

 

52/23 Item 5: To recommend to the Licensing Assembly the following application for a provisional licence for 
the year 2023 in virtue of the Licensing (Jersey) Law 1974 

 Name Category Business Address 
 Provisional Licence 

Channel Islands Cooperative Society Limited 
Kevin Kelly (Sec) 

6th    Coop Phillips Street 
Sommerville House 

   Phillips Street  
 Proposer:  Paul Coundley Seconder: Kevin Kelly 

 
Paul Coundley spoke on behalf of a provisional application for a 6th category licence, for the Coop, Phillips Street. 
Mr Coundley explained the application was for a new store, which would be located opposite the Art Centre. 
There has been considerable investment in the area and new housing developments built in Bath Street and at 
the end of Phillips Street. The Coop plans to run the store, like their Val Plaisant and, Charing Cross branches. 
The store will be open between the hours of 7am to 8pm, seven day a week The store will stock beers, wines, 
and spirits. Store managers are trained in the licensing law and the required practices. The Coop gives back 
through its community fund by supporting good causes and local organisations. 
 
Chef de Police, Danny Scaife asked Mr Coundley for further details in relation to staff training. Mr Coundley 
advised that the selling of alcohol is covered as part of new employee’s induction training and the company takes 
its responsibilities seriously, providing regular refresher training. 
 
Procureur John Baker stated he had recently shopped in a store where he noticed someone shoplifting, can the 
Assembly be assured that the Coop has practices in place to prevent the shoplifting of alcohol.  
 
Mr Coundley stated that unfortunately there had been an increase in shoplifting because of the financial crisis 
The company has CCTV installed in their shops and undertakes regular stocktaking. Where there is a 
discrepancy, they can follow back the footage. Staff are very aware of the risks of shoplifting and escalate their 
concerns immediately. The Coop work closely with the Police in this matter. 
 
Procureur Baker stated that he had seen security staff on the door of the Charing Cross branch and wondered if 
a new store would benefit from such measures.  
 
The Assembly had no further questions, on being put to a vote the application was approved unanimously. 

 The Chair advised the Assembly that anyone who had spoken in respect of the Licensing application, was 
entitled to address the Extraordinary Sitting of the Licensing Assembly, which would take place at 9:30am on 
Monday 16 October, to hear the application. 

 The date of the next scheduled Parish Assembly is Wednesday 25th October 2023. 

 


